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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the 
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  April 3, 2018 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director RE:  5447 Bethel Spirits 
 
 
Requested 
Action: 

License renewal; hearing on objection; license transfer 

  
Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under   
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 
 
AS 04.11.470:  “A person may object to an application for issuance, renewal, transfer 
of location, or transfer to another person of a license, or for issuance of a permit, by 
serving upon the applicant and the board the reasons for the objection. The board 
shall consider the objections and testimony received at a hearing conducted under 
AS 04.11.510(b)(2) when it considers the application...” 

 
AS 04.11.510(b)(2):  “the board may, on its own initiative or in response to an 
objection or protest, hold a hearing to ascertain the reaction of the public or a local 
governing body to an application if a hearing is not required under this subsection; 
the board shall send notice of a hearing conducted under this paragraph 20 days in 
advance of the hearing to each community council established within the 
municipality and to each nonprofit community organization entitled to notification 
under AS 04.11.310(b);” 
 
AS 04.11.040(a):  “A license issued under this title may not be transferred to another 
person except with the written consent of the board.” 

  
Staff Rec.: Ascertain the reaction of the public to the license renewal and transfer at the public 

hearing 
 
 
Background:  This package store license in Bethel was first issued in June of 2016. An objection to 
the renewal of this license has been received from the Association of Village Council Presidents. The 
City of Bethel was notified of a complete application on December 1, 2017. AMCO did not receive 
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any communication from the City of Bethel regarding whether or not they were protesting the 
license renewal by the deadline of January 30, 2018 (AS 04.11.480(a)). 
 
The licensee was found to have met minimum operating requirements in both 2016 and 2017. 
 
An objection to the transfer of this license has been received from William Updegrove. The City of 
Bethel was notified of a complete transfer application on March 12, 2018. 
 
 
Attachment: Objections 






